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Dear Malawi Mission Network friends, 

Thanks so much for your heartfelt prayers and your work in lifting up the need for contributions for the food crisis in Malawi!  I have had communications from both the synods of Livingstonia and Blantyre in the past couple of days, and I was on the phone with Mr. Melton Luhanga from the Malawi ACT Forum yesterday morning and I wanted to be in touch to provide an update regarding the situation there and the plans for the relief distribution.    

Our Malawian partners share that the situation is getting increasingly serious. Please see the attached report by Mphatso M. Nguluwe Director of LISAP (Livingstonia Synod Aids Program).  Also, in response to an email from World Mission where we shared about the Day of Prayer and Fasting and the Day of Action, Lindirabe Gareta, Director of Blantyre Synod Health and Development Commission wrote, 
" This is one email that has moved my heart. Thank you for the visit and for calling for action. The situation is getting worse by the day. We are also going towards tougher times as the water table is dropping due to the heat. We at Blantyre Synod and specifically at BSHDC are ready to go out with relief items but our baskets are empty. Villages in Partnership managed to mobilize maize just for one community in Zomba. We are stuck as the most hit areas are in dire need. The huge response and noise made by NGOs during the floods is nowhere to be seen now as reality hits. It makes us wonder whether some just wanted to make a name for themselves. A friend loves at all times and that is JESUS. We hope and pray He comes through now when we need Him more than before. We shall wait and pray that all goes well with the fundraising. We shall start planning right away. “
Melton Luhanga  is the Executive Director of CARD,  Churches Action in Relief and Development, an organization of 80 staff which serves as the lead agency in the Malawi Act Forum so he has the “bird’s eye view” of the situation country wide.  Melton confirmed that the figures that he shared with PC USA in September are still accurate: that 50% of the total number of people experiencing food shortages live in the Southern Region, 33% in the Central Region and 17% in the Northern Region of Malawi. (Mr. Lupwayi, who heads Synod of Livingstonia Development Department, also confirmed these percentages as being accurate).  The food shortage will be the most critical in the months of December – March and this is when ACT is focusing their relief work.  The goal is to provide a food basket of maize, beans or pigeon peas and oil. If the funds are not enough to do so they will omit oil from the basket and if the resources are extremely limited it will be only maize. Melton shared that at this time, the food commodities are still available in Malawi but the prices have sky rocketed. A 50-Kg bag of maize that would typically sell for 5,000 Malawi Kwacha is now going for 8,000-9,000, and there are predictions that when the food crisis is the most severe, it will reach 15,000 Malawi Kwacha per 50 kg bag.  

As was shared earlier, Presbyterian Disaster Assistance will be sending funds directly to the development departments of the Synods of Livingstonia and Blantyre because of their proven capacity to do this work in cooperation with ACT. They meet the ACT requirements of having professional staff that have the capacity to report well, follow the code of conduct and provide good accountability. 

PDA is working through ACT Alliance to implement in the Central Region. One of our PC USA MMN congregations which has a partnership with Nkhoma Synod has asked how that process will work and, since I thought others of you would be interested, I am sharing those details with you as well.    Melton shared that ACT Alliance will arrange for a meeting with Nkhoma Synod to discuss identification of areas most in need. ACT will do the registration, verification and distribution together with the Nkhoma Synod staff. Melton shared, “In that way we will also be building their capacity so that next time they do it on their own…we will emphasize that we will follow the code of conduct followed in the humanitarian response where relief should be targeting all vulnerable individuals regardless of their religion, race or creed, etc.”

Here is a synopsis of the process the ACT Malawi Forum will use, with Nkhoma’s participation in the process.   ACT is extremely careful to follow this process meticulously as they want to be good stewards of the Church’s resources and avoid the corruption that can surround relief distribution, especially when people are in desperate circumstances.  

· First they will go into the communities to do a verification exercise to identify individuals. 

· They will begin with the figures that the government has given them but the number could increase or decrease according to what they find on the ground. 

· They will then go in to register those found to be in need of food

· When it is time to do the distribution they will do another verification  - they will call those who have registered and come up with a final list

· In terms of getting the supplies, for the sake of transparency they will post a “tender” in the local newspaper i.e. for ____ kilos of maize or beans. The written contract will go to the lowest bidder. The food will come to a central distribution center in the district. 

· The day of the distribution the process begins at 8 AM. The relief clerk registers those who are given food.  There are 3 copies of the register that must be signed.  One for the person receiving the commodity, one for the village head, and one stamped and kept by the ACT Malawi Staff. 

Since they are members (Blantyre) and guest members (SoL) of ACT, the other two synods will be using the above system of food distribution in adherence to the humanitarian response code of conduct. All three Synods will be a part of the ACT Forum’s monitoring and evaluation process.   Melton shared that he personally goes out to confirm that the food stuffs were distributed according to the plan and that the amounts received by participants tally with the plans for distribution.    In terms of reporting for the funds going through ACT to the Central Region Melton shared. “They will get a detailed report indicating where the distribution took place, what was distributed, how many people will be assisted, what impact the food aid would have on the communities and many more details. “ 

In terms of PC USA’s plan on November 20 PDA expects to have the majority of the appeal funds in hand and we will ask the Blantyre and Livingstonia Synod’s to send us revised proposals according to the sum we have raised and the 50%, 30%, 17% ratios shared earlier.  The Synod’s have been informed of this.  We will ask for a one week turnaround so that we can have the funds sent to Malawi in early December at the beginning of the December-March period that we have been advised is when the hunger situation will be most critical.  Thanks again for your prayers, your hard work and your generosity to help our church partners respond in Christ’s name to this serious situation.
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